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                                               LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS,

                                                                                            43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, EX8 1SL

                                                                               Tel 279665/ 07866 535580

                                                                              Email: clerk@lympstone.org
                                                                  www.lympstone.org


14th October 2014 

To All Members of the Parish Council

You are summoned to attend a meeting of the Lympstone Parish Council, at 7.30pm or at the conclusion of the Planning Committee, whichever is the later, on Monday 20th October 2014 in the Village Hall. The business to be transacted is set out below.  Members of the Public are cordially invited to attend and to speak in the open session.  
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A J Le Riche, Clerk to the Parish Council

AGENDA

	
	PUBLIC SESSION

At this point, the public will be invited issues of concern in the Parish and to comment on items on the agenda.  

	7.30

	1
	Apologies


	7.45

	2
	Declarations of Interest


	7.50

	3
	Minutes – To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 6th October 2014 

	7.55

	4
	Neighbourhood Plan update – Cllr Mrs Clark to report.
	8.00



	5
	Purchase of defibrillator
The Friends of Lympstone Surgery have offered a donation of £200 towards the cost of this equipment.  It is recommended that this offer be received with thanks.


	8.10

	6
	1st Aid training in the Village

To discuss offering 1st Aid training to anyone who might be interested.

Details are attached.  This will form part of the application for funding for the defibrillator from the British Heart Foundation.  

	8.20


	7
	Applications for financial assistance

Applications have been received from:

Lympstone Young Persons Society – purchase of inflatable -  £600

1st Lympstone Scouts – purchase of tools for woodsman training – say £100

Lympstone Garden Club – waiver of hire charge for portable staging - £200.

Exmouth & Honiton CAB – IT update-  £250

Ring & Ride Annual contribution - £250


	8.30

	8
	EDDC / DCC Town and Parish Councils event

An invitation has been received to send two representatives to this event which will be held at 5.30pm on Tuesday 2nd December 2014 at Knowle.


	8.45

	9
	Bicton College

Notice of a Fireworks display on 5th November 2014 has been received from Bicton college.


	8.50

	10
	Clerk’s Action Sheet – attached


	8.45



	11
	Business items
Affordable Housing (Cllr Bailey)

Amenities (Cllr Acca / Cllr Mrs Beatty)

Burial Ground (Cllr Bailey)

Communications (Cllr Estcourt)

Environment (Cllr Eastley)

Travel and Transport  including the Cycle Way (Cllr Bailey)

Twinning Cllr (Mrs Scott)

Village Hall (Cllr Mrs Scott)

Youth Club (Cllr Mrs Beatty) 

	9.00

	12
	Matters raised by Councillors.   - (These are not normally discussed in depth but investigated and considered at the next meeting.)

	9.15
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APPLICATION FOR A GRANT

	Name of organisation:

Lympstone Garden Club



	Contact details:

Viv Day, 8 Underhill Crescent, Lympstone, Devon EX8 5JF



	Please tell us about your organisation.  We would like to know what area you cover, who uses your facilities and how often and how your group is run.   
We cover Lympstone although people from anywhere at all are welcome to attend or take part in any of our activities.  During the year we hold a coffee morning with plant sale, a coach trip, a Flower and Vegetable Show, and a series of talks in the winter months.



	Please tell us about the support your organization has in the community and any measures you take to ensure all sections of the community are included in your activities.

Apart from a poster campaign around the village when we are about to hold an event, we also send a piece to the Lympstone Herald about what is happening, and we have collected email addresses of supporters so that we can keep them informed of coming events.  

Although membership of the Garden Club is not a requirement (all residents of the village are automatically members), around 100 people have specifically registered their interest with us and receive regular updates.



	Please say what you want the money for and how you know there is a need for your activity.

If this is to buy equipment, LPC can buy this and donate it to your Group.  This is usually more cost effective.

Lympstone Entertainments recently purchased “portable staging” which can be used in a variety of ways.  At our Annual Show we always use every single table we can lay our hands on and this year took advantage of the staging as well.  It was laid out in the form of tables for exhibits all along one side of the hall.  This made life a lot easier finding enough tables for everything else.

We were invited by Lympstone Entertainments to either hire the staging each year, or pay  a one-off donation (minimum £200) for unlimited use.  We were allowed a reduced hire fee this year of £26;  in future years it will be £56.



	If the grant is for a particular project, what is the total cost and where is the balance coming from.

We would  very much welcome the £200 to pay to Lympstone Entertainments so that the cost of the portable staging does not become an annual expense for us when we put on the Show.

Our accounts for the Show, as yet unaudited, show that the surplus balance was £35.44 but, as we always pass the proceeds from the produce stall to Village Hall Fundraising, this amount then becomes a debit balance of £59.26.  Also, someone had grown plants to sell at the Show specifically to help fund a forthcoming talk by a well known (and therefore quite expensive) speaker.  This raised £82 which, if taken into consideration, would mean the Show ran at a loss of £141.26.

The Garden Club Committee are of the opinion that the Show must be self-financing and so there is much discussion to be had to agree how we can bring it back into budget.  However, if we could remove the annual cost of the portable staging from our Show budget, this would help enormously.



	Do you have a Constitution? If so, please supply a copy.

Attached.



	Accounts.  Please supply a copy of your last set of accounts and give details of your current account balance.

Our latest accounts will be available at our AGM on 26h November.  I imagine they will show a balance which will be less than last year.  

Our fundraising coffee morning in May made a surplus of £404.95, and this year we have contributed £100 to a new screen for the Function Room, and £100 for the school’s new potting shed on the understanding that the children grow some plants to sell at next year’s coffee morning.  We also offered people a slightly subsidised coach trip this summer (to Hestercombe Gardens).



	Policies

If your Organisation deals with people, please list the policies you have in place to ensure that they are protected. 




Lympstone Parish Council

Action List – as at 13th October 2014

	Minute
	Response
	Date Actioned

	368 Toilets
	Spotless Cleaning asked for quote


	13/10/14

	369 Activity trail
	More details sent off for safety surfacing.

Meeting contractor on 15/10/14
	13/10/14

	369 Community notice board
	Cost is around £350 upwards + VAT and installation.  Cllr Acca made the existing ones and has been asked to quote. Grants unlikely for a small amount.  There is £100 in the budget and the balance can be met from reserves.
	13/10/14

	371 Sewage
	Hugo Swire’s office contacted again re response from SWW
	13/10/14

	12 Pump at the Saddlers Arms
	Draft design prepared.
	13/10/14

	69 Amenities
	Weeds treated by the Clerk

Cyclists in Cliff Field –NT to provide a sign
	5/10/14

	96 Notice Boards
	Quote accepted for lettering at Exe View Road.

Quote for cleaning and restoring uPVC frames = £108. Contractor to cut growth behind Notice board at Wotton Lane and stain posts.
	13/10/14

	99 Env Agency works
	Request made for warning signs about bridge closure
	

	100 Amenities
	New gate for Toddler Play area – Quote requested from manufacturer
	13/10/14

	109 Bus Stop
	New litter bin ordered
	13/10/14

	120 Internet banking
	 Contact made with bank

Hope to visit Cllr Mrs Clark on 21/10/14
	7/10/14

	121 Defibrillator
	Contacted Lucinda.  Contact made with new shop owners.

Ist aid training on agenda
	13/10/14

	122 Hedges
	More letters passed to Cllr Mrs Scott.  Follow up letters to be sent
	14/10/14

	
	
	


